Dec. 3, 2010
SENT VIAT FAX TO;  416-440-7656

Mr. Aleck Dadson, COO

Ontario Energy Board

2300 Yonge St.

Toronto, Ont. M4P  1E4

Dear Mr. Dadson:    Re:  EB-2010-0137 Milton Distribution Inc. 2011 Electricity
                                         Distribution Rate Increase 

I am writing to bring to your attention and to ask you to intervene so that the procedures for a rate increase, as outlined in the Ontario Energy Board Act, 1998, where notification for a request to increase hydro rates requires the publication “…in one issue of the English language newspaper having the highest paid circulation…” is fulfilled. 

Milton Hydro did not fulfil this requirement and the notification was published in the Milton Champion, which is a free paper, and does not meet the act requirements.  The highest paid circulation would be the Toronto Star.  I have pointed this out to the Board Secretary, and asked that the proceedings in this matter be suspended until proper publication takes place.  My request was ignored and the proceedings are continuing. 

Additionally, in my Oct. 2nd 2010 letter, I requested the hearings not be in written format and asked for public, oral meetings to take place in the community which will be affected by the increase, Milton, Ontario.  These requests were also ignored, despite the fact that the initial notice stated if there were objections to the written format they should be brought before the board.  In a November 19th letter from Kristen Walli  she writes:  “No decision has yet been made as to whether the Board will hold written or oral hearings…”  Further, in a November 30th letter Mr. John Pickernell stated that the board will consider my request “in due course”.  How can the Board  consider my request “in due course” when the proceedings are well underway in a written format?
I talked to Mr. Pickernell on December 1st, 2010.  He stated that participation could be via teleconference and, further he stated he would “get back to me” about this on December 2nd.  Despite the fact I left 2 phone messages for Mr. Pickernell to contact me, no phone call was returned.
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In summary, I would appreciate answers to the following questions:
a) Can you and will you intervene in these proceedings, suspend the hearings, until such
     time that  notification as outlined in the Ontario Energy Board Act. 1998 is followed?

     If the response is in the negative, I would appreciate knowing what course of action

     is available to me in order to have  the Ontario Energy Act 1998 honoured.

b) Can I please receive an official Board ruling on my request to have the meetings held

     in Milton, Ontario in an oral format?   If the response is negative I would appreciate 

     reasons for the negative response. 
Thank you for attending to my concerns.

Yours truly,

J. Shewchun

e-mail:  mac8300sped1@yahoo.ca
cc:  Ms Cynthia Chaplin
        Inerim Chairperson

